
1. Introduction

Housing Needs Reports Program 

2020 Program & Application Guide 

Since April 2019, local governments have been required to develop housing needs reports on a 
regular basis. The reports are intended to strengthen the ability of local governments to 
understand what kinds of housing are most needed in their communities, and help inform local 
plans, policies, and development decisions. 

Housing Needs Reports Program 

The Housing Needs Reports program supports local governments in undertaking housing needs 
reports in order to meet the provincial requirements. The Ministry of Municipal Affairs & Housing 
(MMAH) has provided $5 million for this program. Prospective applicants should be advised that 
based on available funding, this will likely be the final intake of this funding program. 

The program is structured to reflect the planning areas for which local governments are required 
to complete housing needs reports: municipalities, electoral areas, and local trust areas (within 
the Islands Trust). Funding is scaled based on the net population of each planning area. 

Refer to Section 6 and Appendix 1 for eligible funding amounts. 

2. Eligible Applicants

All local governments in BC (municipalities, regional districts, and the Islands Trust) are eligible 
to apply. Local Trust Committees must apply through the Islands Trust. 

Each planning area (municipality, electoral area, and local trust area) can only be funded once 
over the full span of the program. 

Funding permitting, the Islands Trust and regional districts can submit one application per intake 
to undertake separate housing needs reports for different trust areas/electoral areas, including 
regional applications and participation as a partnering applicant in a regional application. 

Planning areas that were funded in the previous intakes are not eligible for subsequent intakes. 
Refer to Appendix 1 for eligible planning areas. 

3. Eligible Projects

To qualify for funding, a project must: 

• Be a new project or an update to an existing, eligible housing needs report. Retroactive
funding is not available.

BRITISH 
COLUMBIA 




































